## MARCH 2022 WOODLAWN PARK CITY COUNCIL MEETING

The Woodlawn Park City Council meeting met on Monday, March 21, 2022 at City Hall. Present were: Mayor Larry Lewis, Council Members: Mike Brown, Greg Claypool, George Langford, Tom Nunn, and Ed Purcell. Also in attendance, were Chief Mike Koenig, Gloria Curran, Pat Merrick and Attorney Matt Carey. Council Member Doug Watson was absent.

Mayor Larry Lewis called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a roll call of Council Members.

The Council reviewed the Minutes for the February 2022 meeting. Mike Brown made a motion to accept the minutes and Tom Nunn seconded the motion. All voted aye and the minutes were accepted.

The Council reviewed the Treasurer's Report for February 2022. Tom Nunn made a motion to accept the report and Mike Brown seconded the motion. All voted aye and the report was accepted.

Pat Merrick had nothing to report.

Chief Mike Koenig gave his report. City Citations: 1, City Warnings: 3, State Citations: 0 All Assists: 15, Police Backup: 1, Arrests: 0, Miscellaneous: 7, Reports: 0. Gas \$202.55, Gallons: 62.836. Miscellaneous expenses: \$20.00 for color copies of the Westport Road Report.

Chief Koenig reviewed the 2021 Annual Report and compared crime stats from 2021 & 2020. The Code Enforcement Data deterring the activity or if more evaluation is needed in the future. He is also posting the Annual Report on the City Website. April is Child Abuse Prevention Month. If you or someone you know would like to support Prevent Child Abuse Kentucky, you can visit the website.

Variance Request: None

Resident's Comments: None

Old Business: None

**New Business:** The Council had a discussion about paving some of the streets in Woodlawn Park. It was discussed that the Mayor and Council could decide which streets would be paved.

## Mayor's Report

The Mayor received a letter from EcoTech about raising their prices. The have raised the prices per household from \$16.06 to \$18.02. The contract runs until June 30, 2023.

Spring Junk Pick-up will be Saturday, May 21<sup>st</sup>, after the City-Wide Yard Sale on Saturday, May 14<sup>th</sup>.

The Mayor received a letter from Spectrum stating they are also raising their prices.

The Mayor and Chief Koenig met with Council person McCraney regarding the Westport Road speed limit. She said it would be next to impossible to make the change, but they made several suggestions to help reduce speed.

The date for registering for the 2022 elections is June 7, 2022 at 4:00 p.m.

The Community Cleanup is coming up. The city can choose which day they want to participate. Operation Brightside will provide bags, gloves, etc. The Mayor will get the city on the list.

The Mayor received a thank you note from a resident for the new banners and newsletter.

## **Council Focus**

City Hall: Greg Claypool had nothing new to report.

Infrastructure: Tom Nunn had nothing new to report.

Fence and Building Permits: Mike Brown had several calls, but no new permits.

New Moves and Rentals: Doug Watson was absent.

**Drainage:** George Langford reported that on February 26<sup>th</sup>, he went to a Meet Your Legislator meeting and asked about lowering the speed limit. On March 9<sup>th</sup>, he cleaned a grate at Westport Terrace and Beechwood Road. He called MSD and they sent a crew to clear it out.

Community Activities: Ed Purcell reported there will be a food truck present for the yard sale.

Tom Nunn made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Greg Claypool seconded the motion. All voted aye and the meeting adjourned at 8:20.

Respectfully submitted, H-18-2022

Pat Merriek, City Clerk

Larry Lewis, Mayor